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Maine 
Continuum of Care

Augusta: Donna Kelley (KBH), Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Paula Paladino (MaineHousing), Chet Barnes (DHHS), Helen Rogers (Knox County Homeless Coalition), RJ Pinkham (Bread of Life Ministries)
Portland: Vickey Rand (CHOM), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Steve Ellis (Frannie Peabody Center), Carol Kulesza (VA), Monique Gordon (VA - VASH),
Lewiston:  Mike Mooney (New Beginnings)
On the Phone: Jen Trowbridge (WHCA), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Beth Meneses (CHCS), Shanna Curry (Shaw House Waterworks ), Rachel Jackson Hodsdon (Western Maine Homeless Outreach), Rita Defio (Sweetser), Kat Perkins (Spruce Run/ WomenCare), Gail Gerow (OHI), Phil Allen (Preble Street/SSVF), Wes Phinney (Statewide Homeless Council), Catherine Sullivan (PCHC), Rowena Griffin (BAHS), Susie Whittington (VA)
Meeting: Maine CoC
Date:  October 15, 2015
Time: 1pm to 3pm
Location: Tandberg Teleconferencing Sites 


Review of Minutes from Sept. 17, 2015 - Approved as submitted.

Committee Reports: To address urgent matters, Committees were moved to the end of the agenda. 

Tri-Chair Nominations/Election: There were two nominees: Donna Kelley of Kennebec Behavioral Heath, and Melody Fitch of the Family Violence Project. Nominations are now closed. It was decided to hold the vote electronically, via email. Information regarding the election process will be posted on www.mainehomelessplanning.org and sent out the MCOC contact list. Awa Conteh and Steve Ellis volunteered to count votes, so emails must be sent to them no later than 4:00 Friday October 23, 2015. They will have a list of the agencies currently eligible to vote, and will ensure that each agency votes only once. They will send the final tally of votes to the other Chairs to make the announcement. 

NOFA: The Continuum of Care NOFA was released on September 18, 2015, the day after our last full MCOC meeting. All New and Renewal Project Applications must be submitted in ESNAPS by Tuesday, October 20th in order to be reviewed, scored and ranked for inclusion with the MCOC Application. There were many changes to the CoC level application this year and the Steering Committee has been working closely with the Joint CoC Leadership Group on many of the policy related items.
· Steering proposes a MOTION for the addition of 3 Full MCOC Meetings in the next few weeks in order to finalize the NOFA. Thursdays, Oct. 29, Nov. 5 & Nov. 12, from 1:00 to 3:00, at MaineHousing and via teleconferencing sites, if available.  All members are reminded that they are welcome to participate in this process and are encouraged to do so!   APPROVED
· Steering proposes a MOTION that the Joint CoC Leadership Group be approved as the Board for MCOC, as well as for PCOC. The group has been meeting and working for the last 3 years on CoC related issues.  PCOC has already voted to approve this. There is a DRAFT set of By-Laws in place. There was a good deal of discussion:
· Some members expressed concern about how each CoC would maintain local control, but this could be addressed through amending the By-Laws as needed. 
· HUD says we need to have a Board in place NOW – there are questions in the application about the Board, and we will lose many points if we do not have one.  
· Does the current slate of proposed Board members reflect who we want/need to represent us? There are several agencies listed multiple times, and it seems weighted more toward Portland than the rest of the state. 
· Can we add Wes Phinney to the list? He was originally part of the Leadership Group, though he has not been able to attend those meetings regularly. Awa also expressed that she would like to serve on the Board.  This list was already approved by PCOC – if we change it, they would need to vote again, and may want changes too. We do not want to keep bouncing this back and forth - we need to have a board structure in place – and then we can work out the details and make changes after the NOFA Application is done.
· After the discussion, the motion was APPROVED with one abstention. 
· Steering proposes a MOTION to accept the DRAFT By-Laws for the Board (a newer version is now available and will be posted to www.mainehomelessplanning.org). Again, this is just to set the process in motion and the By-Laws can be amended as needed after the NOFA Application is submitted. The motion was APPROVED with two abstentions.

Coordinated Entry System: HUD requires that the CoC establish written standards for their Coordinated Entry process, including an “Order of Prioritization”. The Leadership Group voted to adopt the DRAFT CES Document last week, which included both the HUD order of priority for CH for PSH/PH chart and the prioritization chart developed by the Maine Statewide Homeless Council. 
· As most of the members present had not had time to read the DRAFT it was suggested that the DRAFT be re-posted with a request, and a deadline, for feedback, so that we would still have time to make edits and re-post for a final vote on Oct 29. 

Renewal Checklist: This is a new document that MCOC needs renewal project to submit. It includes several new items that HUD wants to see that were not covered by the initial MCOC Project Monitoring process. This will need to be sent in by email to Paula at MaineHousing, as it cannot be submitted via ESNAPS as part of the Project Application. There was a MOTION to approve using the Renewal Checklist. APPROVED with one abstention.

Scoring Ranking and Selection: DRAFT versions of the tools and methodology were posted to www.mainehomelessplanning.org for members to review. The documents are very similar to those used last year. 
· A MOTION was made to use the Ranking Priority methodology.  APPROVED with one abstention.
· A MOTION was made to use the Scoring Templates as posted. These were approved by Steering at their last meeting. 
· Are Projects to be placed in Rank order strictly according to their Scores, or are there other factors that can impact their rank placement?
· HUD has a new process that eliminates the need to make adjustments to ranking in order to maximize potential funding, which was one of the factors MCOC has used in the past to adjust Rankings. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]But MCOC has also used Prioritization as a factor to adjust Ranking – will that still be done? Portland modified their tools so that Scores factored in Priorities – eliminating the need to apply Prioritization as a second layer and potentially re-shuffle the Rankings. Maybe MCOC should do the same?
· No vote was taken on this motion….

Other Business: None. The Meeting ended abruptly at 3:00 when the teleconference disconnected. All remaining business was tabled.   

Next Meetings: ***Additional Full MCOC Meetings to finalize the NOFA Application***
· *Thursday October 29 from 1:00 to 3:00
· *Thursday November 5 from 1:00 to 3:00
· *Thursday November 12 from 1:00 to 3:00
· Thursday November 19 from 1:00 to 3:00 - our regular monthly meeting. 
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